
Celebrating the Liturgy 

Weekend Mass Times:  Confessions: 

Sat. (Vigil) 6.30pm   Saturday after 10.00am Mass 

Sunday: 10.00am & 12 Noon  5.30 - 6.15pm 
 

Weekday:    Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament: 

Monday 7.30pm   Wed. & Thurs. 10.30am – 9.00pm 

Tues - Sat. 10.00am        Sat. 10.30am – 12.00   Noon 
 

Divine Office:    Marriage: 

Morning Prayer:  Mon. 10.00am 6 months’ notice required 

 (Followed by Rosary)  Please contact Fr McGrady 

Thurs: 10am (followed by Mass) 

Baptism: 
1

st
 & 3

rd
 Sundays of the month at 1.15pm 

Contact the parish office to book –   One month’s notice is required.  
 

Holy Year of Mercy on Lough Derg 

Lough Derg Jubilee Year of Mercy Pilgrimage Season opens on Sunday 1st May 

with One Day Retreats which continue on 2, 7, 8, 10, 14, 15, 17, 21, 22, 23, 28, 29 

& 30 of May.  Booking is essential. Contact Lough Derg by telephone: 

00 353 71 9861518, email info@loughderg.org ,  www.loughderg.org. 

The season for 3 day pilgrimage starts soon, please consider in this Year of Mercy 

Visiting Lough Derg and experiencing God’s Mercy for yourself. 

Down & Connor Living Church 

Three Day Pilgrimage to Lough Derg 

Friday 1
st
 – Sunday 3

rd
 July   Contact Geraldine Mullan 028 90690920 

 

Dromantine invites you to a weekend retreat on: 

Forgiveness:  the key to Healing and Happiness 

This retreat will provide an opportunity to reflect on ways to deal with life’s hurts, 

disappointments and the constant challenge to forgive, so that we will be better 

able to let go, move on, and find peace and happiness. 

Facilitated by Fr. Des Corrigan, SMA.     Sat. June 11
th
 10 am – Sun 12

th
  2pm 

All are welcome to attend either on a residential or non-residential basis.    If you 

cannot attend both days, you can come for Sat only.   Booking is necessary. 

Apply to; Secretary, Dromantine, Newry, BT34IRH.  Tel. 028 30821964 

Email; admin@dromantineconference.com 
 

 

Parish Finance –   The Weekly collection amounted to: £2547.35 

Sincere thanks for your continued generosity. 

Altar Society, Church Cleaners: Group A  this week. 
 

    St. Anne’s Parish         
  Pastoral Community of Derriaghy & Colin 

Very Reverend Feargal McGrady, PP 
St Anne’s Parochial House, Tel: 9061 0112 

Parish Sister: Sr. Mary Murray. Tel: 9061 0112 
Parish office: 9061 0112 Parish Centre: 07745169205 

Website: www.saintannesparish.net     email: office@saintannesparish.net 
 

Pentecost Sunday  

15
th 

 May  2016 Year C   Psalter 4 

 

 
 

Recently Deceased 
Please pray for the happy repose of the souls of:   

Sr Aileen McCluskey, Jeanette Callaghan, Patricia Mulqueen  who died recently. 

Tommy Farrelly, Oliver Goldsmith, Celie Hegan, James Deery, 

Michael McCullagh, Terry Gullifer, Maureen Kelly  

whose anniversaries are at this time and those whose names are in the Book of 

Remembrance.      May they Rest in peace.   Amen 
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St Anne’s One World Group W/E 7
th

-8
th

 May 

Traidcraft Sales £358.16, Donations & Hand-Made Cards £57.27, 

Second-Hand Books £53.54   Many thanks for your continued support. 

Te last Traidcraft Stall before the summer break will be the   4
th

-5
th

 June. 
 

Feast of Corpus Christi – The Procession 29
th

 May 4.00pm 

The Feast honours our Lord Jesus’ continuous presence with us in the Blessed 

Sacrament.  One way of emphasizing and expressing our gratitude to Our Lord is 

to gather with our fellow parishioners in procession once a year on this Feast.  

 We will gather in the Church at 4.00pm on Sunday 29
th
 May  

 The First Communicants are invited to attend.  They will scatter petals on the 

path we take as a sign of love for Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament.   

If you have a flowering garden you are kindly requested to collect fresh petals and 

leave them in the Porch sometime on Sunday before the Procession takes place. 

All are invited to come as a sign of love and gratitude. 

Tea will be served afterwards – Let’s hope the sun will shine. 
 

Invitation to Baptism Sunday 

A special Prayer Service and Blessing for parents and families who have had a 

baby baptized last year will be held on: 

  Sunday 22
nd

  May at 3.00pm in the Church. 

Light refreshments will be served in the Parish Centre. 
 

Mass for Babies who died at the Dawn of Life Monday 9
th

 May 

Celebrated by Father Marshall and attended by many families from the Parish. 

Little flowering plants in memory of every baby were carried to the altar by 

family members, and afterwards placed in the Memorial Garden at the side of the 

Church. The garden was then blessed by Fr Marshall.  

Afterwards all gathered for a cup of tea and a chat. Bereavement Support Group 

members were there for support. 

We are very grateful to the three families of the Parish who donated the money for 

the plants and for ongoing refurbishment of the Garden for this year. 

We thank the choir for their lovely music and singing which so added to the 

occasion and the Welcome Team for their help with refreshments as always. 

We thank Fr Marshall for his peaceful and comforting reflections, and Fr Feargal 

for his attendance during the Mass and, especially, afterwards when he was so 

comforting to those who attended.  The Parish Bereavement Support group are 

always available by contact through the Parish office 
 

You are warmly invited to a Concert of Sacred Music and Vespers featuring 

the acclaimed University of Notre Dame [Indiana, USA] Folk Choir in Holy 

Family Church, 226 Limestone Road,  on Monday 23rd May at 7.30pm. 

Admission is free with a retiring collection in aid of Parish Funds. Refreshments 

will be served afterwards. For more information, please contact    - Tel: 90743119. 
 

 

Congratulations ….. 

To the children of St Anne’s Primary School who received The Eucharist 

for the first time this weekend.  May Jesus bless and protect them as they 

enter more deeply into their journey of belonging of the church. 
 

Lough Derg -The Island is Calling YOU!!! 

3 Day Pilgrimage to Lough Derg    Friday 10th  June – Sunday 12th  June 

Bus leaving from Catholic Chaplaincy- 

Please contact, Gerry on 90812712 or Rosaleen 07976 199756 
 

Cemetery Sunday & Blessing of Graves 

City Cemetery  15
th

 May  3.00 pm 

Hannahstown  29
th

 May  3.00 pm The Rock  5
th

 June  3.00 pm 
 

Annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock. 

Fr. Vincent Cushnahan has been appointed Director of this Pilgrimage which 

takes place on Sunday, 12
th

 June led by Bishop Anthony Farquhar. 

Please contact the Parish Office if you are interested. 
 

Down and Connor Young Adult Ministry are hosting an evening of prayer, 

Eucharistic adoration and praise on Thursday 19th May, 2016 in the Chapel of the 

Adoration Convent on the Falls Road, Belfast. The evening is organised for young 

adults (18-35) but all are welcome. It will consist of a Holy Hour with reflective 

music and then tea and chat! We are very grateful to the Adoration Sisters for 

making us feel so welcome and we look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Pope Francis on World Communication Day (Last Weekend)…. 

The encounter between communication and mercy will be fruitful to the degree 

that it generates a closeness which cares, heals, accompanies and celebrates! 
 

Mercy Matters! - Focalare presents Mariapolis – Dungarvan  July 6
th

 -10
th

 

Focalare is an international movement which seeks to build a united world. 

Taking its inspiration from Jesus’ prayer “May they all be one” 

For more information see: www.focalare.org/ireland 
 

Cantiunculae 
The McDowell Trio – Faure Requiem, Cantique de Jean Racine Pavane 

Friday 10
th
 June at 8pm - St Comgall’s Parish Church – Bangor 

Admission £10  Under 18s half price. 
 

Belfast One Word Run 2016 
Sunday, 22

nd
 May 3pm in the Ozone Complex, Ormeau Park 

Supporting Concern, Christian Aid, Trocaire  & Oxfam 

Come along and enjoy the fun!!  Entry forms available in the church porch. 
 


